
the strongest showing in 30 years. Some analysts,
however, wish to temper the celebration with a
warning that even the New Economy’s poster
child—productivity—will not escape the conse-
quences of the current downturn. They warn that
productivity’s Cinderella story is about to strike
midnight. Greenspan is not wrong about IT’s bene-
ficial impact on productivity; business is just too
fearful right now to spend, workers are burned out,
consumers are broke, and the economy is not
growing fast enough. 

Executives are avoiding risk and this is under-
mining innovation and growth. When asked how to
overcome the current breakdown in business inno-
vation, Marc Andreessen, the founder of Netscape
Communications, replied that innovation always
comes from unsocialized, unshowered 19-year-olds
living in their parents’ basements. Parents should
find those words encouraging. The 49 percent of
Americans who are reportedly unsatisfied with
their jobs now have a good excuse to stay home and
clean the basement, hoping their “unconventional”
child will be the next Bill Gates.

January 2003

10 January
APO Secretary-General Takashi Tajima received Mr. Nobutoshi Akao, the newly appoint-
ed Secretary-General of the ASEAN Promotion Centre on Trade, Investment and
Tourism, popularly known as the ASEAN-Japan Centre, who paid a courtesy visit to the
APO Secretariat. 

17 January
Attended the 2nd Japan-ASEAN Dialogue on “Japan and ASEAN: Cooperation for Peace
and Prosperity in the Asia-Pacific Region,” in Tokyo. The meeting was jointly organized
by The Global Forum of Japan and the ASEAN Institutes of Strategic and International
Studies.

27 January
Paid a courtesy call on Mr. Jiro Ushio, Chairman and CEO of Ushio Inc. and Senior
Councillor of the Keizai Doyukai (Japan Association of Corporate Executives).
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From the
SECRETARY-GENERAL’S

schedule

Michael Manson had a long and close asso-
ciation with the APO when he was the
Assistant Director of the East-West Center’s
Institute of Economic Development and
Politics in Honolulu. He helped to initiate a
number of collaboration programs between
the APO and the East-West Center.
Manson also served in the Asian
Development Bank, and was Director of
Communications with the State of Hawaii’s
Department of Business, Economic
Development and Tourism. He is presently
an educator, and a regular contributor to
this column.

......by Michael Manson

College students visit 
APO Secretariat

On 5 February, the APO Secretariat played host to 20 students from Gakushuin Women’s
College. They were led by their professor and management consultant, Hajime Suzuki, whose ser-
vices are frequently in demand by NPOs. The visitors, students of international cultural affairs,
were briefed on the APO and its IT program by Kenneth Mok, APO Director for Information and
Public Relations, and APO IT Program Officer Mukesh Bhattarai. Prof. Suzuki shared his experi-
ence and the insights gained serving as a technical expert in APO member countries and as a
resource person in APO training programs. The students’ visit was a rare but most welcomed occa-
sion for the APO Secretariat. It provides an opportunity to acquaint the Japanese public, especially
young people, with the mission of the APO in general and the importance of productivity to the
region’s development in particular.

Kenneth Mok briefing the students
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